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For Immediate Release

City of Kirkwood, Missouri, Receives “Missouri Arbor Award of Excellence” Honor from the Missouri Department of Conservation
March 21, 2019
Kirkwood, Missouri:   The City of Kirkwood, Missouri, was honored on March 14, 2019, with the Missouri Arbor Award of Excellence. This award is given to just one Missouri municipality each year by the Missouri Department of Conservation. It recognizes a municipality for “Improving Missouri communities through stewardship of our community forests.” 
Kirkwood was awarded the honor after accomplishing several milestones over the past few years:

· In 2016, the City created and filled the position of Urban Forester.
· In 2017, an inventory of City street trees was completed with the help of grants from the Missouri Department of Conservation. The inventory provides digital information on species, location, diameter at breast height, and overall condition of “street” trees in the City’s right-of-way areas.

· Over the last few years, a comprehensive forestry program was implemented to prune street trees on a regular rotation, remove hazardous trees, deal with ash trees afflicted by the Emerald Ash Borer, and plant new street trees.
· In 2019, the City passed a comprehensive tree ordinance aimed at protecting street trees as well as private trees where development activity is occurring.

· For two years in a row, Kirkwood Electric also achieved the distinction of being a “Tree Line USA” utility. 

The award was accepted on behalf of the City by Council Member Maggie Duwe, who served on the Urban Forestry Commission prior to joining City Council, and Urban Forestry Commission Chair Dr. David Slane, who is also an ISA-certified arborist.  (Photo attached.)  The City of Kirkwood previously received this award in 2011. 
Kirkwood’s Urban Forestry Commission meets at Kirkwood City Hall on the 4th Tuesday of the month at 7:00 p.m.  Commission members work to educate the community on the benefit of public trees and have helped the City maintain a designation as a Tree City USA member for more than 25 years. 
Photo identification, left to right:  Lisa Allen (Missouri State Forester), Maggie Duwe (Kirkwood City Council member), David Slane (Chair, Kirkwood Urban Forestry Commission), Austin Lampe (Chair, Missouri Community Forestry Council).
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